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SKOFIELD PARK - RATTLESNAKE CANYON
WILDERNESS AREA

Some 80 - 100 acres across from Skofield Park were acquired as a Wilderness Area, at
a very reasonsble cost from the Skofield family, by the City of Santa Barbara with help
from the County in the middle 1960s.

A number of groups and individuals testified before the council at that time. One
of them was Robert Easton, & true friend of wilderness, who was one of the most active
members of the committee to establish the San Raphael Wilderness and is now one of the
prime movers in the establishment of the Dick Smith Wilderness addition to the San
Rafael.

Mr. Easton has monitored the Skofield Park Wilderness for many years and became more
and more concerned about the vandalism taking place there. A few years ago he approached
the city regarding fences on the Gibraltar Road side, and signs at the entrance at Las
Canoas Road. He contacted SBAS and received our moral support.

After much time, effort and expense on his part, the fence and gate are in place on
Gibraltar Road, and a wooden sign prohibiting fires, camping, shooting, etcetera.

At the entrance to the wildsrness near the stone bridge on Las Canoas Road, there is a
large sign: "Skofield Park, Rattlesnake Canyon Wilderness Area", and a smaller sign like
the one on Gibraltar Road at the beginning of the trail. They are very handsome, hand-
carved wooden signs, in keeping with the area.

Mr. Easton did all the negotiating, corresponding and meeting with city officials.
He even purchased the lumber for the signs and paid the labor costs from his own pocket.
The cost was approximately $600.

Those of you who enjoy the Rattlesnake trail, or, indeed all natural areas, might
like to help defray the cost of these signs, which are for the benefit of all of us. All
contributions are tax-deductable, and all contributions will receive a letter of thanks
from the City of Santa Barbara.

If you would like to help, please make your check payable to "Santa Barbara Audubon
Society", earmarked "Signs" and mail to P.0. Box 2067, Santa Barbara, CA 93102. Any
amount is welcome.

Joy Parkinson

(Edit. note: Joy Parkinson is a past president of
SBAS and is clearly still involved in local envi-
ronmental issues. We thank her for bringing this
matter to our attention.)



















